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The Medical Radiation Practice Accreditation Committee (the Committee) publishes this communiqué on 
the Committee’s accreditation webpages. Please forward it to anyone who may be interested. 

Committee meeting 

The 69th meeting of the Committee was held on 12 June 2025 via videoconference. 

This communiqué highlights key discussions and considerations from the meeting. 

Accreditation assessments and monitoring activities 

Routine monitoring 

The Committee considered a further information response in relation to the 2024 Routine monitoring 
report from an education provider and their two programs of study. 

Notice of change 

The Committee considered a notice of change from one education provider and their three programs of 
study.  

The Committee will provide updates to the Medical Radiation Practice Board of Australia (Board) on its 
monitoring of programs of study after the meeting.  

Discussion items 

2019 Accreditation standards: Medical radiation practice review 

The review of the 2019 Accreditation standards: Medical radiation practice project commenced in March 
2024. The project is being conducted in conjunction with the Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Health 
Practice, Chinese Medicine and Podiatry Accreditation Committees. Public consultation on the draft 
standards is open until 25 June 2025. Find out more about the consultation and how to provide feedback 
on the Medical radiation practice – Accreditation consultations webpage. 

Health Professions Accreditation Collaborative Forum 

The Committee discussed the significance of interprofessional education (IPE) and acknowledged the 
ongoing work of the Health Professions Accreditation Collaborative Forum (HPACF) working group in 
promoting collaboration among all accreditation authorities. The Committee also noted the IPE Colloquium 
hosted by the Australian Pharmacy Council on 13 May 2025, which focused on the theme of trust. 

The Chair of the Committee provided a verbal update on the (HPACF) May 2025 meeting. More 
information can be found on the HPACF’s website. 

  

https://www.medicalradiationpracticeboard.gov.au/Accreditation.aspx
https://www.medicalradiationpracticeboard.gov.au/Accreditation/Accreditation-Consultations.aspx
http://hpacf.org.au/
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Stakeholder relationships/partnerships 

At the June 2025 meeting, the Committee met separately with the following organisations: Australian and 
New Zealand Society of Nuclear Medicine (ANZSNM) and Medical Radiations Australia (MRA) 
representatives to discuss topics of relevant interests such as the work of their organisations and the 
Committee.  

ANZSNM and MRA and the Committee agreed to continue to engage on a regular basis on issues 
important to medical radiation practice programs. 

Next meeting 

The next meeting of the Committee is scheduled for October 2025. 

Contact information 

For any queries related to medical radiation practice accreditation, please contact the Medical Radiation 
Practice Accreditation Committee via the Program Accreditation team at 
program.accreditation@ahpra.gov.au. 

mailto:program.accreditation@ahpra.gov.au

